
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

December 15, 2020
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance:
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with roll call. 
2. Roll Call:

Members Present via Zoom:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman 

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose
A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

        
Office Manager, Mindy Mohler

Public Present:


Bob Timberman



3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen stated he had no admin remarks.  
4. Approval of Minutes: November 17, 2020:
Minutes approved as presented. 
5. Correspondence: 
Office Manager Mohler shared a thank you letter from a resident to the fire department. 
6. Financial Reports: 
Chief Tope said that we are at 41.67% through the fiscal year and the expense categories are as follows: 1000 HR Salaries and Overtime is at 39.02%, 2000 Physical Resources is at 3.71%, 3000 Operational Expenses is at 37.48% and Capital Expenditures is at 7.94% leaving the total expenditures for the fiscal year at 29.42%.
7. Office Managers Report: 

Office Manager Mohler said that we collected over $12,732 in ambulance revenue. She also reported that Fire Recovery USA has brought in a consistent amount of revenue for vehicle stabilization and scene safety billings bringing the collections to $3416.00 FYTD. Chief Tope reviewed the run log with the board and pointed out that we only had two transports during the entire month of November most likely due to COVID and our residents/patients not wanting to go to the hospital. He said this might be a trend we see for a while which will directly affect our ambulance billing/collections revenue.
8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Tope stated that there has been a regional increase in Flagstaff and the surrounding area’s of about a 7% increase in calls, but in Munds Park we are quite a bit lower than where we normally are.  He said that there were a few vehicle roll overs this past weekend when the snow came in but most were non-injury MVA’s and did not result in treatment or transport to the hospital.  
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Tope said the had nothing to add.  
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Tope explained that our station has had two positive COVID tests so far in the past week and another two employees who were sick and tested but came back with negative COVID results. He said he is still enforcing temperature checks each day, all the crew wear masks at shift change times and the station is being cleaned more than it ever has. 
Chief Tope said that there should be COVID vaccines available through the County for any healthcare worker/Paramedics etc., as of January 4th. He said at this point in time it looks like about half of our staff is willing to go get vaccinated. Member Treharne suggested that vaccinations are done in smaller groups so if anyone gets sick after being vaccinated, we are not down half our staff afterwards. 

Lastly, Chief Tope stated that there are about 12 active COVID cases in Munds Park now which is the biggest number we have seen since COVID started in the beginning of the year.  

9. OATH OF OFFICE: Chairman Drinen and Member Barnes: 

Chairman Drinen and Member Barnes both stated they had received their oath of office forms and have read them and signed them. They told Office Manager Mohler they would get those to her asap. 

10. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:

There were no public comments. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:313P.M.

Next Meeting: January 19, 2021 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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